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Baptisms: none  

Funerals: John Pringle 12/11; Patricia Behman 12/17  
Weddings: none 

 

Christmas 
The staff was focused on creating the most “normal” Christmas we could given the 
circumstances of life with Covid. I think we are really proud of what we were able to 

do. 
 
After a year off we had a Christmas at Trinity Concert that was both in person and 
streaming. Our Tech Crew did a great job turning the concert into quality streaming 
event. This ministry continues to grow and is becoming an important part of how we 

share Christ’s love in this new age.  
 
We also had a full lineup of Christmas Eve/Day services that were well attended. 
(958 in person and 472 online for Christmas Eve and 38 in person and 144 online for 
Christmas Day) It was really great to see some people in person that I have not seen 

in two years.  Our streaming services continue to be our best attended services.   

 

Open House 
Linda and I were so glad to open our home again for a Christmas gathering on the 
18th. The fellowship was great with our Alpine Village setup being a big hit again.  

 

Strategic Planning with Staff 
I am meeting with staff members on their contributions to the Strategic Plan. We’ll 
have more to report on that next month.  

 
Your servant in Christ, 

 
Pastor Jack Horner 


